
Year 6 Curriculum Newsletter September 2020         

Dear Parents/Carers, 
Welcome to a new academic year at St Matthew Academy Primary Phase. We hope you had an enjoyable and restful summer holiday. As your child is now 
entering year 6 there are some key messages we would like to share with you.

Curriculum
This year we are implementing a new exciting and 
engaging curriculum taught through a topic based 
approach. The curriculum will allow our children 
the opportunity to develop as successful, 
independent learners acquiring a wide range of 
skills and knowledge. Their learning will be 
extended and challenged as they have the chance 
to fully immerse themselves in the topic. 
A key focus this year in year 6 is reading. We will 
ensure that our children can read fluently, 
comprehend a range of age appropriate texts and 
foster a love of reading. 

Homework
Homework will be set each Friday with the expectation that it 
is handed in the following Thursday morning. The purpose of 
homework is to provide the children with the opportunity to 
consolidate and extend the learning that has taken place that 
week in class. It is essential that homework is completed as it 
will be marked in class collaboratively every Friday afternoon. 
Each child will receive a comprehension activity, maths 
homework and spellings on a weekly basis. We expect all 
children to read for at least 20 minutes each evening, practise 
their spellings and times tables. Children will also receive 2 
pieces of RE homework during the half term and a topic 
based project which they can present in a way of their 
choosing, allowing opportunities to pursue personal subjects 
of interest; science, art, music, drama, ICT.

Expectations
Children to arrive by 8.50am in full 
school uniform ready to start their 
learning.
All children to bring in their 
homework diary and reading book 
each day. Please ensure that you 
check their homework diary and sign 
every Friday. 
Mobile phones to be handed into the 
class teacher. 

Important dates this half term:
End of half term – 23.10.20

Contact details
Please do not hesitate to contact us 
if you have any questions or queries. 
Year 6 Teacher 
Miss Roostan
tro@stmatthewacademy.co.uk

Weekly activities
PE – Thursday and Friday
Children will be expected to travel to school in their full PE kit 
for their PE days, they will remain in their kit throughout the 
school day. 


